Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of  the AGM of Dorridge Surgery PPG  held on 
Tuesday 18th October 2016 at 7.00pm at 73a Dorridge Road

1.   Members Present.
Ian, Gerald, Val, Yvonne, Mary, Ben

Guests: Colin Topliss, Katie Winstone

2.   Apologies
Don, Amanda

3.   Minutes of last AGM
The minutes of the last AGM had been circulated and it was agreed they were a true record of that meeting

4.   Matters arising
Ian mentioned that the constitution has since been amended to include the new membership numbers.

5.  Chairman's report
Below is Ian's report
The past 12 months have seen some fundamental changes in the operation of the Group.

With funding having been withdrawn for the printing of the quarterly newsletter, which was administered by the PPG, it was determined that as the practice could not see their way to assist in the costs, that the newsletter be discontinued.

It was consequently felt that clarification was needed in respect of the funds held in the Dorridge Surgery Patients Participation Group’s bank account, which had been deposited from income generated at the Exercise and Tai Chi classes and also grants received by the Striders and Strollers Group. The outcome was that the monies have been distributed and passed to two separate bank accounts in respect of the two groups in question. With no funds in the Dorridge Surgery PPG Account, it was agreed that this be closed.

Three members of the Committee resigned as a result of this.

Since then, the committee has been re-shaping the format of the activities and pushed ahead with the formation of a Patients Reference Group, with the intention of passing over information on a regular basis, via email, and also requesting comments from those patients who have registered. This will commence early in November 2016. The Chair continues to assist in the administration of the web site.

I would like to record my thanks to those members who resigned, for the time that they gave in developing the PPG, and to our two youngest members, who are now continuing their life at University.'

6.  Secretary's report
Val gave the following report
This year has seen major changes to the membership of the PPG as already alluded to by Ian in his report.  As he also mentioned, 3 long standing members of the committee resigned  during the year.  We  obviously miss their contributions but understand their reasons for leaving after such long service and commitment for which the PPG has been very grateful. Our 2  youngest members have also just resigned to go to Medical School after 2 years of very valuable contribution to the group.  This means that though there have been 2 new members to the PPG this year the current membership of the group is still much smaller than usual.  
However it has given the remaining members the chance to think about the best way to recruit new  members with the aim of getting a better representation of patients across all age groups.  Ian has begun work on starting a Patient Reference Group advertising it via the website and notices in the surgery.  Already after just a couple of months this has been successful in attracting over 60 patient members.    Having a Patient Reference Group will mean that the remit of the existing PPG is likely to change.  However, I am very hopeful that having the ability to involve and consult a much larger group of patients, with members from all age ranges and with different problems and experiences,  will provide the opportunity for a constructive collaboration with the surgery to try to ensure that the needs of all patients are met as far as is possible.

   7.  Vice-Treasurer's report
Gerald's report is given below
Following the Extraordinary General Meeting on the 6th April 2016, where it was agreed to close the Dorridge Surgery Patients Participation Group bank account and disburse the monies attributed to the Exercise Groups and Striders and Strollers, I was tasked with carrying this out in a professional manner.

The sums of £160.13 were identified in respect of the funds relating to the exercise groups (There being withdrawals, by way of donations, shortly before to the value of £1,500.00p) and £1,457.50p in respect of Striders and Strollers.

Subsequently, these monies were transferred to the respective bank accounts, and confirmation of receipt was received, this enabled our own account to be closed.
8. Election of Officers
In view of the significant changes over the last year it was agreed the 2 remaining officers,  Ian – Chair and Val – Secretary would be re-elected for the next 12 months

10.  A O B
Gerald mentioned that he found the internet an excellent source of information about the NHS, particularly about future developments.

Katie and Colin gave Val their contact details and were invited to attend the next couple of meetings as guests so that they could decide if they wanted to become more involved.

11.  Dates for future meetings
Tuesday 8th November and Monday 5th December.  Both will be held at 7.00pm at the surgery.

A decision will be reached about whether meetings will continue to be monthly or whether they will revert to bi-monthy next year.
